
 

 

Dear «sig1» 
 
A60 MANSFIELD ROAD, ARNOLD – PROPOSED 30MPH SPEED L IMIT EXTENSION 
TRO 7199 
 
Via East Midlands Ltd, working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council, is proposing to 
extend the existing 30mph speed limit on the A60 Mansfield Road, Arnold, near to its junction with 
Cross Street. The start of the speed limit would be moved approximately 100m further north of its 
current position. This will help to reduce the traffic speeds on the approach to the traffic signals at 
the junction with Cross Street. The aim of the scheme is to reduce the number of vehicles driving 
through the signals when they are on red. 
 
As part of the speed limit signing works it also proposed to add louvres to the green aspects of the 
traffic signals at the junction of A60 Mansfield Road and Oxclose Lane. The louvres will mean that 
drivers approaching the signals at Cross Street can’t see that the signals at Oxclose Lane are at 
green and will not then mistakenly drive through a red signal at Cross Street. 
 
Before proceeding further with the proposed speed limit, I wish to consider the views of residents 
and organisations who may be interested in this matter. Suggestions will be incorporated in the 
proposal wherever appropriate and economically feasible. If your comments are in the form of an 
objection to the proposals and if they cannot be resolved, they will be reported through the County 
Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. Any observations on these proposals should reach 
me by 12th November 2018. 
 
Yours «sig2» 
 

 
 
Jeff Burton 
Senior Improvements Officer 
Tel: 0115 9772505 
Email: TMconsultation@viaem.co.uk 
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Your ref:   
My ref:  H/TRO7199/01 

Date:  12 October 2018 
  


